
“The mission of Advent Christian Village, Inc. is to express Christ’s love by providing 
compassionate care and quality comprehensive services for senior adults, families with 
special needs, and children, in a secure, supportive residential setting and in the 
surrounding communities.” 

JANUARY 17, 2019 
ADMINISTRATOR ON CALL: DARLEEN HINRICHS, 386-658-3333 

Thursday 1/17 9:30 a.m.-12:30 p.m. VILLAGE ARTISTS GUILD—CHRISS BLDG 
  1:30 p.m. MEMBERSHIP ASSOCIATION MEETING—SMR/DR 
  6:00 p.m. VC BIBLE INSTITUTE: BOOK OF ACTS—VC ROOM 5 
 
Friday 1/18 8:00-11:00 a.m. THE STUDIO—CHRISS BLDG 
  8:30-11:00 a.m.  SUWANNEE COUNTY VETERANS SERVICES—MS 
  9:30 a.m. EXERCISE—OPR 
  9:30 a.m. BIBLE STUDY: LIFE OF CHRIST—VC ROOM 5 
  10:30 a.m. CATHOLIC MASS & COMMUNION—GSC CR 
  2:00-4:00 p.m. SIT ’N STITCH—CH 
  5:45 & 6:00 p.m. BUS TRIP—LAKE CITY ARTIST SERIES: RITZ 

CHAMBER PLAYERS—DH & LAKE AQUILLA 
 
Saturday 1/19 9:00 a.m. LADIES’ FELLOWSHIP BREAKFAST—VILLAGE CAFÉ 
  2:00 p.m.  MOVIE MATINEE—OPR 
  3:00 p.m. FRIENDS OF NEST, BCC & BICS FELLOWSHIP—DR 
  5:00 p.m. NAVY BAND CONCERT—VC 
 
Sunday  1/20 9:40 a.m. WORSHIP SERVICE—VC (REV. ART STONE) 
  11:00 a.m.  CE CLASSES FOR ALL AGES 
  2:00 p.m. COLORING BOOK TIME OF FELLOWSHIP—DH 
  6:00 p.m. CONCERT WITH WES ROSS—VC 
  7:00 p.m. VC PAL PROGRAM NIGHT (SMR/DR)   
 
Monday 1/21 9:30 a.m. EXERCISE—OPR 
  2:00-5:00 p.m. CERAMICS—POLK CERAMICS SHOP 
  7:00 p.m. CH PRAYER HOUR—CH TV ROOM 
 
Tuesday 1/22 8:30 a.m. MEN’S BIBLE STUDY: BIRTH OF THE CHURCH—VC ROOM 5 
  9:00 a.m. ADVATEST—PHILLIPS HALLWAY 
  10:00 a.m. PASTOR RICK’S BIBLE STUDY—OPR 
  10:00 a.m. T.O.P.S.—DH 
  10:00 a.m. DEMENTIA SUPPORT GROUP—GSC 
  1:00 p.m. VOICE OF THE MARTYRS—OPR 
  2:00 p.m. ANNUAL TAX UPDATE—SMR 
  6:00 p.m. VC BIBLE INSTITUTE: PAULINE EPISTLES—VC ROOM 5 
  6:30 p.m. GAME NIGHT—OPR 
 
Wednesday 1/23 8:45 a.m. BUS TRIP—WALMART—CH 
  9:00 a.m. BUS TRIP—WALMART—DH 
  9:00-11:00 a.m. CERAMICS SHOP ELVES—POLK CERAMICS SHOP 
  9:30 a.m. EXERCISE—OPR 
  10:00 a.m. LIFE AFTER LOSS SUPPORT GROUP—DR 
  1:00 p.m. BRIDGE CLUB—OPR 
  1:15 p.m. BUS TRIP—PUBLIX—CH 
  1:30 p.m. BUS TRIP—PUBLIX—DH 
  6:00 p.m.  PRAYER MEETING—OPR (REV. DON WRIGLEY) 
  6:30 p.m. CHANCEL CHOIR REHEARSAL—VC 
 
Thursday 1/24 9:30 a.m.-12:30 p.m. VILLAGE ARTISTS GUILD—CHRISS BLDG 
  3:15 & 3:30 p.m. BUS TRIP—SMITHSONIAN EXHIBIT AT LIVE OAK 

LIBRARY—DH & LAKE AQUILLA 
  6:00 p.m. VC BIBLE INSTITUTE: BOOK OF ACTS—VC ROOM 5 

 
BOLD: ONE-TIME AND MONTHLY EVENTS — ITALIC: PROGRAMS FOR SPIRITUAL GROWTH 
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IN LOVING MEMORY 
Janet Wesley, who was a resident of ET, died January 8. Her memorial service information will be provided when 

available. 
Barbara Spadley, who was a resident of CH, died December 11. Her memorial service will be held on Saturday, 

January 19, at 11:00 a.m., at Pine Level Missionary Church, 11885 217th Rd., Live Oak. 
Carolyn H. Winburn, who was a resident of GSC, died on January 13. Her memorial service information will be 

provided when available. 
 

NEW MEMBERS 
Trudy Alexander has moved from Live Oak to 615 CH. Her mailing address is P.O. Box 4120. 
James Boots has moved from Inverness, FL, to 609 CH. His mailing address is P.O. Box 4008. 
Dorris Martin has moved from Newberry, FL, to 10819 Cardinal Circle. Her mailing address is P.O. Box 4356. 

 
TRANSFERS 

Jim and Billie Kauffman have moved from 23322 River Birch Ln. to 23351 Meadowview Dr. Their mailing address 
remains the same. 

Dana Morse has moved from 213 CH to 109 DH. His mailing address remains the same. 
Sharon Terjung has moved from 11087 Millsite Ln. to 312 DH. Her mailing address remains the same. 

 
MOVED FROM ACV 

Debra Stone, who resided at 222 DH, has moved outside of the Village. 
 

OMISSIONS FROM/CORRECTIONS OF THE GREEN SHEET 
We apologize for the error in the date of Judy Willard’s birthday. Judy’s birthday is July 27. 

ACV EVENTS 

MEMBERSHIP ASSOCIATION MEETING  
Thursday, January 17, 1:30 p.m. - SMR/DR 

The Membership Association is beginning a new year in 
a very meaningful way that you will not want to 
miss! This month our speaker will be Johnny Jones, the 
Caregiver Support Coordinator for Elder Options out of 
Gainesville. Mr. Jones leads classes to train home 
caregivers of people living with dementia. He will share 
strategies for caregivers and talk about available 
resources, such as classes, materials, local support, and 
the broader services of Elder Options. Some of our 
members have heard Mr. Jones and speak highly of his 
relevant and helpful presentation. Let’s take this 
opportunity to learn more, so that we may be better 
equipped to be a caregiver, a neighbor, or even a 
friend. 

 
SUWANNEE COUNTY 
 VETERANS’ SERVICE  

Friday, January 18, 8:30-11:00 a.m. - MS 
Suwannee County Veterans’ Service Officer (CVSO) Ellis 
A. Gray will be in the Member Services Conference 
Room from 8:30 until 11:00 Friday morning, October 
19, to discuss VA benefits. Or you may call him at 364-
3403. 
 

LADIES’ BREAKFAST 
Saturday, January 19, 9:00 a.m., Village Café 

The Ladies breakfast is scheduled for this coming 
Saturday in the Village Café at 9 a.m. It’s a great time 
of fellowship, sharing, and also meeting new 
residents. We girls don’t have a regular program as we 
just like to chat, laugh, and have a great meal. You’ve 
already eaten? Don’t let that stop you—come anyway 
and enjoy a cup of coffee or tea with us as we enjoy 
being together. See you there. 

 
MOVIE MATINEE  

 Saturday, January 19, 2:00 p.m. - OPR 
The true story of Anna Leonowens’ experiences as a 
governess to the children of an eccentric Asian king has 
been adapted into a book of memoirs, a biography, a 
stage play, a 1946 film, a stage musical, a 1956 film, an 
animated film, and a short-lived TV series. In this 
adaptation, Leonowens is hired by the king of Thailand 
to help care for his children. The king wants the best for 
his children, but Anna soon discovers that he is a strong
-willed but quixotic leader, and her stay in Thailand 
becomes a struggle for power with romantic overtones. 
2000 drama. 147 minutes. PG-13 for some intense 
violent sequences. The Village Church is able to show 
this movie because it is covered by their CVLI license, 
which also prohibits the advertisement of the movie’s 
title and actors’ names. 

U.S. NAVY BAND CONCERT  
Saturday, January 19, 5:00 p.m. - VC 

The U.S. Navy Band Southeast’s “VIP” Combo will 
perform Saturday, January 19, at 5:00 p.m. at The 
Village Church. The “VIP” Combo performs a variety of 
jazz standards and popular instrumental music. This 
group is also showcased at various jazz festivals and 
schools throughout the southeast region. 
 This program is free to the public and is “A 
Tribute to American Heroes Past and Present and Their 
Families.” ACV is honored to host this event. 
 For further information or questions, contact 
Dick Grillo at 658-5557 or 386-208-4042. 

 
 

DOWLING HOUSE COLORING GROUP 
Sundays, 2:00 p.m. - DH Lobby  

Did you know that men and women gather on Sunday 
afternoons at 2:00 p.m. in the lobby of DH to develop 
their creativity with colored pencils? In addition to 
calming music, refreshments are provided. Reservations 
are not required — all are invited just to come and sit a 
spell. No fee! 
 

ADVATEST EARLY CANCER DETECTION  
AND PHARMACOGENOMICS  

DNA TESTING BY ORAL SWAB  
Tuesday, January 22, Beginning at 9:00 a.m. 
Call Member Services to Be Put on the List 

Phillips Center Hallway 
Advatest facilitates two quick, easy tests for people 
wishing to learn more about their own health status and 
predispositions. Genetic testing is an essential means 
for long-term understanding of one’s own health traits 
or tendencies. 
 Tests are conducted via a noninvasive oral 
swab, which is submitted to a laboratory for processing. 
The tests offer valuable information for both patients 
and their doctors to create informed strategies for 
appropriate diagnostic plans, monitoring, and any 
potential treatments. 
 Test 1: Pharmacogenetic (PGX) testing indicates 
ways that genes affect how someone will react to 
specific drug treatments. This helps physicians prescribe 
medications for maximum effectiveness and minimal 
adversity. 
 Test 2: Cancer genomics screening (CGx) 
provides critical insight on the ways that genetic 
mutations might create risks for various cancers. Early 
detection through this type of testing increases chances 
for survival and successful treatment. 
 Angie Welch with Advatest will be at ACV 
Tuesday, January 22, to perform swabs. She will begin 
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at 9:00 a.m., and she is prepared to stay several hours, 
if needed, to perform the test on everyone who wants it 
done that day. They work directly with most insurance 
companies so that the tests are at no cost to the 
consumer. Advatest secures coverage before the tests 
are run, so there are no surprise bills. 
 The process takes approximately 15 minutes per 
person. To keep people from having to sit and wait, 
Member Services (658-5400) is compiling a “wait list”. If 
you would like to schedule a time to have your swab 
done, call Member Services to put your name on the 
list. If you are not on the list, you will most likely have 
to sit and wait until you can be fit in. 
 You need to bring your license/ID, insurance 
card, and your list of medications. For the PGX test, you 
must be on at least two prescription drugs. For the CGx 
test, you need to have a personal cancer history and/or 
have two family members with a cancer history. Your 
insurance company will only receive notice that you had 
the test done; they will not receive the results of your 
test unless you send it to them. You can have the 
results of your test sent to up to two doctors. Shortly 
after you receive the results of your test, a counselor 
will contact you to ask if you have any questions. 
 If you would like to speak with Angie about the 
tests, or to schedule an appointment to have the tests 
performed at another time, call her at (386) 365-3530. 

 
TAKE OFF POUNDS SENSIBLY  

Tuesdays, 10:00 a.m. - DH  
TOPS meetings will be on Tuesdays at 10:00 a.m. in the 
Dowling House first floor solarium. TOPS is a sensible 
way to take off pounds. Cost to join is $32.00 per year 
and includes a bi-monthly magazine. Please come join 
us. For more information, please call Bobbie Burns at 
658-1402 . 
 

ANNUAL TAX UPDATE  
Tuesday, January 22, 2:00 p.m., SMR  

Please join Nancy Harrison, CPA for an annual tax 
update on January 22 at 2:00 p.m. in the SMR. After 
the presentation, Nancy will take time to answer 
questions. Refreshments will be served. Nancy can be 
reached at 249-2944, (850) 212-6799 or 
nfharrisoncpa@gmail.com for any question that comes 
up in the meantime. 
 

 
BRIDGE CLUB  

Wednesdays, 1:00 p.m. - OPR  
If you would like to play, please call Betty Driggers by 
Monday at noon at 658-1043. If she is not available, call 
Patty Gianeskis at 658-2024. Congratulations to our 
January 9 winners: 1st High, Ann Coppens, and 2nd 
High, Joe Bonura. 
 

MADISON TRAVEL PRESENTATION  
Tuesday, January 29, 2:00 p.m. - SMR/DR 

Ronnie Ragans of Madison Travel and Tours, LLC will be 
at ACV to present information on their upcoming 
overnight, guided, motor coach trips. They will have 
information sheets and plan to answer your questions. 
A number of ACV members have toured with this 
company and report good experiences. 
 
 

 
 

BUS TRIPS 
If you wish to ride the ACV bus on these trips, contact 
the IC to sign up — in person, or by phone at 658-3333. 
There is no charge for Village members to go on the 
bus for Wednesday shopping trips. If you have 
questions, call Member Services at 658-5150.  

 Please be considerate of those who have 
allergies and limit your use of perfumes, aftershaves, 
and colognes when riding the bus. 

 
WEDNESDAY SHOPPING TRIPS  

January 23, Wed., Walmart (South Oaks Square) 
only, leave CH at 8:45 a.m. and DH at 9:00 a.m. 
Leave from Walmart at approximately 11:30 p.m.; 
return to the Village at noon.  

January 23, Wed., Publix only, leave CH at 1:15 p.m. 
and DH at 1:30 p.m. Leave from Publix at 
approximately 4:00 p.m.; return to the Village at 
4:30 p.m. 

January 30, Wed., Fifth Wednesday special shopping 
in Perry. See article below. 

February 6, Wed., Publix only, leave from CH at 8:45 
a.m. and DH at 9:00 a.m. Leave from Publix at 
approximately 11:30 a.m.; return to the Village at 
noon. 

February 6, Wed., Walmart (South Oaks Square) only, 
leave CH at 1:15 p.m. and DH at 1:30 p.m. Leave 
from Walmart at approximately 4:00 p.m.; return to 
the Village at 4:30 p.m. 

 
OTHER BUS TRIPS 

Lake City Artist Series: Ritz Chamber Players—
Friday, January 18—5:45 p.m. - DH & 6:00 p.m. - 
Lake Aquilla—See article below. 

Rural America Smithsonian Exhibit—Thursday, 
January 24—3:15 p.m. - DH & 3:30 p.m. - Lake 
Aquilla—See article below. 

NFCC Community Theatre: Mary Poppins Jr.—
Saturday, January 26—11:00 a.m. - DH & 11:15 
a.m. - Lake Aquilla—See article below. 

Perry Shopping—Wednesday, January 30—8:45 a.m. 
- DH & 9:00 a.m. - Lake Aquilla—See article below. 

 
BUS TRIP: 

COMMUNITY CONCERTS OF LAKE CITY  
RITZ CHAMBER PLAYERS  

Friday, January 18, 7:30 p.m. 
5:45 p.m. - DH & 6:00 p.m. - Lake Aquilla 

Featuring preeminent African-American musicians 
playing clarinet, flutes, harp, violins, viola, and cello, 
along with soprano and lyric baritone vocalists. The 
diversity of voices blend for a rich unique listening 
experience. This event is included in your ACV season 
pass, or you may purchase an individual ticket by calling 
(386) 466-2013. The ACV bus will depart DH at 5:45 
p.m. and Lake Aquilla at 6:00 p.m. Bus fee is $7.00. 
Please sign up at the IC.  
 

BUS TRIP: LIVE OAK LIBRARY  
CROSSROADS: CHANGE IN RURAL 
AMERICA SMITHSONIAN EXHIBIT  

Rumrunners and Moonshiners of Old Florida  
Thursday, January 24 

3:15 p.m. - DH & 3:30 p.m. - Lake Aquilla 
We will be taking a trip to the Live Oak Library to visit 
the Smithsonian Institute Exhibit. This special exhibit 
will be Rumrunners and Moonshiners of Old Florida by 
author, Robert Buccellato, from 5:30 to 6:30 p.m. The 
bus will be leaving DH at 3:15 and Lake Aquilla at 3:30 
p.m. We will be arriving in the Publix Square for Dutch 
treat dinner, with choices of Ken’s BBQ, Japanese, 
Hungry Howie’s, Burger King, Chinese and The Café. 
After dinner we will proceed to the library. The trip cost 
is $5.00 for members and $8.00 for non-members. Sign 
up at the IC. 

 
CONFIRMED BUS TRIP: 

NFCC COMMUNITY THEATRE 
PRODUCTION OF MARY POPPINS JR.  

Saturday, January 26, 2:00 p.m. 
11:00 - DH & 11:15 - Lake Aquilla 

We appreciate those who let us know last week they 
are interested in attending. We are making this an 
official trip and are ready to take official reservations. 
 The NFCC Community Theatre is producing Mary 
Poppins Jr., a musical stage version of the classic tale. 
Village Church choir member Madison Hallmark has 
been cast in the practically-perfect lead. We will be 
eating lunch at the Mobil station north of I-10 in 
Madison where there are three eating choices: Wendy’s, 

mailto:nfharrisoncpa@gmail.com
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Dairy Queen and Subway, and then attending the show 
at 2:00 p.m. 
 We need those who would like to attend to pay 
the IC as soon as possible so that we can reserve your 
seat. We’re not sure how quickly the seats will sell out, 
and we would hate for someone who wants to attend to 
miss the show because they waited too long. We will be 
calling daily to reserve seats for those who pay the bus 
fee and ticket price. 
 This production is NOT part of the artist series 
season ticket. Members pay $17 for bus fee and ticket 
and non-members pay $20 for bus fee and ticket. (The 
bus fees listed in last week’s FNN were incorrect.) 
Lunch will be Dutch treat. 
 

BUS TRIP: PERRY SHOPPING  
Wednesday, January 30 

8:45 a.m. - DH & 9:00 a.m. - Lake Aquilla 
Months that have five Wednesdays, we plan a special 
shopping trip. January 30, the fifth Wednesday of 
January, we will be shopping in Perry. We will visit 
Walmart, Dollar Tree, and Goodwill for shopping. Lunch 
will be Dutch treat at Chinese/American buffet, which is 
under $10. Bus will depart DH at 8:45 a.m. and Lake 
Aquilla at 9:00 a.m. 
 
 

EVENTS HERE AND THERE 

 
 

JO KENNON LIBRARY EVENTS: 
386-658-2670 

 
STARBOOKS CAFÉ 

Tuesdays, 9:30-11:00 a.m. 
The Starbooks Café is open to the public. Coffee and 
snacks will be served (free of charge). 

January 22 – Featuring old school days 
January 29 – Featuring the good ol’ days 

 You do not need to bring a story or sewing; just 
come for the companionship. 
 

SEED LIBRARY 
Thursday, January 17, 9:30-11:30 a.m. 

Come in and talk with our Master Gardener volunteers 
and get some seeds! All you need is a current SRRL 
library card, and you can “check out” up to three 
packets of seeds every month. There are no due dates, 
and you’ll never accrue overdue fines.  
 

DEFENSIVE TRAINING COURSE 
Saturday, January 19, 10:00 a.m. 

Jack Blair and Jeffry Boatright of the Defensive Training 
Academy will be presenting techniques for self-
protection. Other topics to be covered are situation 
awareness, avoiding threatening situations, and utilizing 
household tools for protection. “We can’t change 
criminal thinking, but we can control the environment.” 
 

JO KENNON PUBLIC LIBRARY CLOSED  
Monday, January 21, Martin Luther King Day 

 
PIG OUT ON READING 

Wednesday, January 23, 10:00 a.m.  
Join us when Farmer Minor; Daisy, the pig; and the 
pugs, Lily Pug and Dixie Cup, come to the library. 
Farmer Minor does “True Storytelling” about Daisy’s 
formative years and how the fame has grown along 
with how the pugs got to be part of the family! If you 
ever wanted to kiss a pig, this is your time. Join us for 
the fun. 
 

LIFE AFTER ___________ 
Wednesdays, 1:00-2:30 p.m.  

ACV member Monica Serlick will be using the meeting 
room for a discussion group about life changes. Monica 
has been part of the Live Oak community since 1998. 
She has a Master’s degree in mental health counseling, 
is a Florida Human Services Board Certified Practitioner, 

and is a certified family life education therapist. Please 
register for this group by calling the Jo Kennon Public 
Library. 
 

DISCUSSION GROUP 
Thursday, January 24, 10:00 a.m. 

The Barbershop Chat will discuss topics of common 
interest, ranging from history to current events and 
much more, just like in a barbershop. Come to enjoy a 
great time of discussion with great people and great 
coffee. 
 

UPCOMING JKL EVENTS 
Friday, January 25, 10:00 a.m. - Book Club 
Saturday, January 26, 1:00 p.m. - Movie 
 

MORE FROM THE LIBRARY 
Book Bouquets: Starting this month, you might 
receive a book bouquet from the library. We will 
randomly deliver a suitable book decorated by the staff 
to your door. The staff at the library just want to spread 
some good cheer. 
 Volunteers: The library needs plarn (plastic 
yarn) makers. Literally thousands of bags have been 
donated and now they need to be turned into plarn. 
Stop by the library for a quick lesson and supplies to 
make plarn. No experience is necessary. 
 Techies: Are you needing help with your cell 
phone, computer, or e-reader? Sign up at the library for 
one-on-one help. 
 New Releases: New releases are coming in 
daily! Home Body, by Joanna Gaines: A guide to 
creating spaces you never want to leave. Glitter Bomb, 
by Laura Childs: A New Orleans scrapbooking mystery. 
The Next Person You Meet in Heaven, by Mitch Albom: 
Annie is whisked into her own heavenly journey, and 
into an inevitable reunion with Eddie, one of the five 
people who will show her how her earthly life touched 
others in ways she could not have fathomed. The First 
Love, by Beverly Lewis: “I wanted my pain to stop. I 
wanted to walk without a cane. I wanted to scrub floors 
and weed gardens, and I wanted to be the kind of bride 
any Amishman would have been pleased to marry.” 
 Donations: The Jo Kennon Public Library would 
appreciate your donations of plastic shopping bags. If 
possible, smooth them out before donating. 
 Free Tutoring: The Jo Kennon Dowling Park 
Public Library is now accepting applications for free 
tutoring. If your child is in the first–fifth grades and 
needs some one-on-one help with either reading or 
math, please stop by the library to fill out an enrollment 
form. Specific tutoring times will be determined by the 
child’s schedule. 
 Please remember the tutors are volunteers who 
like to help children improve their reading and/or math 
skills. If your child is being tutored, we ask that every 
effort possible be made to attend their session. Children 
who do not show up will be removed from the program. 
 Handbell Choir: The Jo Kennon Dowling Park 
Public Library will be starting a handbell choir for the 
youth. No experience is needed. All youth ages 7–17 
are invited to join. Mr. and Mrs. Phipps, who have 
previously taught handbells to the Japanese, will be in 
charge. The choir will meet from 4:00 to 5:00 p.m. 
every Thursday starting January 10. Sign up by 
stopping in or calling the library at 658-2670. 
 Mr. and Mrs. Phipps would also like to start a 
handbell choir for adults. Rehearsals would be every 
Thursday from 3:00 to 4:00 p.m. Sign up by stopping in 
or calling the library at 658-2670. 
 
 

DEPARTMENT, SHOP  
AND CLUB NEWS 

 
VILLAGE CHURCH NEWS 

Church Office–386-658-5344 
Interim Pastor, Rev. Art Stone  

 
MESSAGE: “The Absence Of Love” 
TEXT: 1 Corinthians 13:1–3  
SPEAKER: Rev. Art Stone 
 

https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwiLgc7NvK_eAhVhTt8KHbQpDZsQjRx6BAgBEAU&url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.ellsworth.lib.ia.us%2F&psig=AOvVaw3b68lcyrBVkFejcDv_xQft&ust=1541033847233951
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CHANGE OF PLANS for Friends of the New England 
School of Theology (NEST), Berkshire Christian College 
(BCC) and BICS (Berkshire Institute for Christian 
Studies): There will be a fellowship time with Wes and 
Suzanne Ross at 3:00 p.m. on Saturday, January 19, in 
the DR. If you would like, bring finger foods or soft 
drinks to share. Call Sandy Peters if you have questions 
(658-1393). 
 Sunday evening, January 20, we will be blessed 
to have Wes Ross present a concert of worship and 
praise at 6:00 in the sanctuary. Wes is well known to 
Advent Christians for his years of music ministry. Invite 
a friend to join you for this special evening of music. 
 Sunday evening, January 20, at 7:00, in the 
SMR/DR, there will be a Pal Night event for those in our 
Pal Program. 
 All are welcome to attend the HARBINGER 
BIBLE CONFERENCE SOUTH on February 7–9 in BC. 
The speaker each evening at 6:30 p.m. will be Rev. 
Gene Peters. On the Friday and Saturday of the 
conference, Rev. Art Stone will provide the 9:30 a.m. 
Bible studies, and Rev. Michael Saunders will provide 
the 2:30 p.m. Bible studies. The theme for the 
conference will be The Bedrock Truths of the Faith for 
These Last Days. 
 The Village Church Annual Business Meeting will 
be held on Wednesday, February 13, at 6:30 p.m., in 
the RDR. All are welcome to attend, and all members 
and associate members are needed to attend and are 
eligible to vote. Come a little early for pie and coffee! 
Childcare will be available during the meeting. 

A GLIMPSE AT MISSIONS AT 
THE VILLAGE CHURCH 

Do you have any members of your family who are, or 
have been, involved in missions? Have you been on a 
short-term mission trip, or helped financially for another 
to go? Then I am sure that you possess a spiritual 
understanding and passion for prayer for those who are 
serving the Lord in a different culture, whether abroad 
or at home.  
 Are you aware that Bixler Church has two so-
called “circles” of ladies who meet together once a 
month for fellowship, and sharing of needs and prayer, 
specifically for those involved in missions? While we 
may seem to major in Advent Christian endeavors, in 
truth we are concerned, pray, and give for a wide 
variety of ministries throughout the world. In weekly 
prayer guides we are reminded to pray for some of our 
own younger folk who work with Navigators, Wycliffe, 
and independent missions as well. Over the past two 
decades, several of our Village folk have gone to 
Honduras on short-term projects.  
 A group of ladies meets on the second 
Monday morning of each month in Classroom 6 
(church rooms) at 9:30 a.m. They are led by Barbara 
Phipps, and would be happy to have you join them. 
Another group of women meet each second Tuesday 
evening at 7:00 p.m. in the DR (behind RDR). They 
are led this year by Dolores Moore and would also be 
happy to have you visit and join them. While it is 
considered a “ladies” meeting, we are always happy to 
have men participate also in this important aspect of 
“backing up” our front-line workers. The whole work of 
missions, evangelization, discipleship, is the 
responsibility of the whole church body. You may want 
to put that on your own personal calendar NOW. 

L. Putman 
 

WH&FMS VESTA CLOTHEY CIRCLE  
WH&FMS Vesta Clothey Circle meets on the second 
Tuesday of each month at 9:30 a.m. in Room 6 at the 
VC. The lesson for January emphasized the importance 
of staying focused on God in order to know how to 
serve Him better. As a follow-up, this circle will be 
collecting used eyeglasses to donate to the Lion’s Club, 
which is very active in a ministry to help improve vision 
throughout the world. Used eyeglasses may be placed 
in the boxes at the IC or church foyer. They will be 
delivered to the Live Oak Lion’s Club on February 11. 

Barbara Phipps 
 
 
 

MEMBER SERVICES 
James Sutter–658-5400 

Many of ACV’s clubs are starting anew this month. Are 
you involved in one or more of them? There are so 
many opportunities: ceramics, gardening, photography, 
bridge (cards, not structures), painting, jewelry making, 
singing … If you like to do it, there’s probably a group 
that gets together to do it. And if there isn’t, let me 
help you put together a group of your own. 
 We’re happy to have Advatest back on the 22nd. 
Advatest performs non-invasive swab tests to provide 
information to you about cancer detection and 
prescription drug compatibility. See the article on page 
2, and call Member Services to add your name to the 
wait list to get tested. 
 Madison Travel is coming on the 29th. I have 
heard so many positive reviews from people who have 
traveled with this local travel and tours company. I 
haven’t yet heard what they have planned for this year, 
but I’m sure there are a lot of great options. 
 Are you new to ACV since the last photo 
directory photos were taken? I’m compiling a list of 
people who would like their picture taken for the next 
directory. When we get enough people on the list, 
Lifetouch will return to begin putting together our next 
directory. Those who have experienced a life change 
(marriage, divorce or death, primarily) and would like a 
new photo taken can also be put on the list. Once I 
have enough names on the list, and Lifetouch has been 
scheduled, anyone can have their picture taken for the 
next directory, not just new members and those who 
have experienced a life change. Under this new policy, 
we should be able to get new directories more often, 
which is nice. 
 Do you appreciate your housekeeper, home 
health nurse, lawn mower, and/or maintenance worker? 
Please tell them. A kind word of appreciation can go a 
long way toward raising someone’s spirits and making 
them feel like their hard work is being noticed. While 
they cannot accept a monetary tip, they can definitely 
accept a handshake, a pat on the back, and sometimes 
even a warm hug. 
 While I’m on the subject, I’d like to say thank 
you to everyone who has made my transition into 
Member Services such an enjoyable experience. I’m 
definitely not looking forward to that fateful day when 
Ann Thompson finally retires, but if you all keep 
standing behind me and encouraging me like you have 
been, together, we’ll continue to make ACV a great 
place to live. 
 A couple changes that are coming: 
 We’ve been looking at the shuttle bus schedule 
in order to add daily stops at the Jo Kennon Library. No 
official start date has been set, but be aware that the 
change is coming. 
 The day the FNN gets printed will be changing 
fairly soon. This will affect the delivery date (change it 
from Wednesday to Thursday) and, subsequently, push 
back the days covered by the FNN from Thursday to 
Thursday to Friday to Friday. Again, no date has been 
set, but it will likely happen in early February. (The 
submission deadline will remain Tuesday at noon.) 

 
MEMBER SERVICES TIP OF THE WEEK 

It’s very important to keep your Medicare card safe and 
in good condition. Your wallet may be a good place to 
keep it because you can then have it with you at doctor 
visits. But do safeguard it, as you would an identity 
document or credit card. 
 The Social Security department advises against 
card lamination in general because the card may have 
built-in security features that could be compromised by 
lamination. As an alternative, for a few dollars at your 
local business supply store, you can purchase a plastic 
ID card holder to protect your Medicare card. The card 
will be safe, and security features will not be 
compromised. (The same goes for your Social Security 
card.) 
 If you lose your Medicare card, or it gets 
damaged, you can contact Social Security 
Administration in any of the following ways to get it 
replaced: Visit the Social Security website at 
www.ssa.gov, call the agency at 1-800-772-1213, or 
visit your local Social Security office. 

http://www.ssa.gov
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VOLUNTEER SERVICES 
Eleanore Catarious–658-5251 

Skies may be gray, but your spirits can remain sunny 
with some tips to beat the seasonal blahs. When the 
days get darker and the sun sets sooner, it’s important 
to brighten up your day — literally and figuratively. Why 
not try these mood lifters: 
 Make a photo album — Sort through your photos 

and assemble the happy ones into a book you can 
flip through again and again. 

 Color your world — Wear a colorful scarf, buy a pen 
with green ink, and/or use colorful pillows on your 
couch. 

 LOL — Laughter reduces stress and overrides other 
emotions in the moment. 

 Change your routine — Small changes can bring big 
rewards for our spirits. 

 Employ flower power — People who woke up to 
flowers and/or plants reported a better mood. 

 Flash a smile — It actually spurs a chemical reaction 
in the brain. Even forcing a fake smile helps. For 
best results, smile with your eyes and your mouth. 

 These ideas have been suggested by Patricia 
Farrell, Ph.D., a psychologist in Tenafly, NJ, Woman’s 
Day Stay Healthy, December 2018. 
 Now for a look back on bright lights and holiday 
sights as described by Jeffrey Bradley of CH. “A crisp 
recent December evening found members of the Low 
Vision Group on a delightful ride tour viewing the 
Village Christmas lights. Coordinator Nancy Moral, 
resident Jonelle Helms, and Wayne Warner of the 
Tallahassee Lighthouse for the Blind (he also empowers 
the group here on a monthly basis) helped organize this 
special event. Driver Chuck Eckel offered commentary 
and kindly stopped for picture-taking of the more “ooh 
and ahh!” displays we encountered along the way on a 
night chill enough to require putting down the see-
through flaps and snuggling beneath lap blankets. The 
deep night sky, star-flecked and endless, formed the 
perfect backdrop for admiring these festive creations of 
other adorning dwellings all over the campus. Riders 
Dorris Chauncey, Maxine Horne, Michelle 
McSweeney, Jean Smyth, and Charles Ulrey, all 
seemed quite taken with the specialness of the season, 
an occasion highlighted by stopping at the decorated 
home of Jackie and Ray Campbell for cookies and 
mugs of hot chocolate where Smiley, their dog, greeted 
everyone in his usual laidback and friendly way!” 
 I hope that everyone enjoyed the decorations of 
Christmas 2018 and appreciate the planning and the 
executing of such a Village project. Thanks to all who 
had a part (large or small) in bringing our senses to life 
in living color. 
 The January Birthday Party was opened with 
prayer by James Sutter, who in turn introduced Chuck 
Maxwell, of River Woods, as our guest entertainer. 
Chuck is a magician and treated us to some “I can’t 
believe my eyes!” magic, along with his wife and 
assistant, Judy. Delicious punch, snack baskets and 
chocolate cupcakes with marshmallow bunny ears 
greeted the guests as they arrived. Black top hats 
served as table decorations. Trivia and word search 
games about magic provided the guests with fun 
information. Chuck provided the celebrants with his 
magic, often using volunteers in his skits, some willing 
and some skeptical. No limbs were lost. 
 Twelve members with January birthdays were in 
attendance with six of them winning gift bags. They 
were Jeffrey Bradley, Fred Mickler, Frances 
Rademacher, Terry Setzer, Irvin Verrill, and 
Barbara White. The oldest birthday member was Dr. 
Fred Mickler and the youngest was Sarah Sisk.  
 Assistance before, during and after the party 
was provided by Annabel and Chris Christiansen, 
Mary Lou Dasher, Alice Goodwin, Marilyn and 
Albert Yale. Verna Simpson is the originator of our 
colorful and informative posters. Many thanks to the 
RDR team for their attention to party details and also to 
James and his assistant for set-up and take-down of the 
facility. 
 Please plan to join us on Tuesday, February 12, 
for the next birthday party when the theme will be 
“Country Love.” Why not mark your calendar now? 

Kind words are jewels that live in the  
heart and soul and remain as blessed memories  

years after they have been spoken. 
 

VILLAGE LIBRARY 
Brenda Reas, Reporter 

We recently received a large donation of mysteries by 
various authors, some of which are in large print. We 
have processed all of the large-print books and are still 
working on the rest. They may be found on the "New to 
Us" shelf below the Westerns.  
 We also have music CDs, books on CD, and next 
door, a room full of movies on VHS tape or DVD for 
loan. The ACV Library is located down the hall from the 
IC and across from the Cashier’s office. Drop by and 
see us. 
 

THE RUSTIC SHOP  
Myra Webb, Manager 

The Rustic Shop is starting 2019 with a bang. Please 
view the new items that have recently been displayed. 
You will find a great selection, special prices, deals and 
steals. 
 We have unique wall clocks, needle-work, and 
jewelry items plus many other great finds. Don't forget 
we are looking for volunteers to cut and sew.  
 

ART GALLERY EXHIBIT  
Submitted by Chuck Eckel  

Jerry and Barbara Hotmire of Taylor Commons are 
new residents at ACV. Jerry retired from RCA as an 
engineering manager and Barbara retired from Taylor 
University where she was a desktop publisher and 
graphic designer. After early retirement, they went to 
Kazakhstan as missionaries for three years. Then they 
worked the last 15 years with a missionary to Mexico 
while RVing near Brownsville, Texas, and elsewhere.  
 While in Texas, Barbara began to paint pastels 
and watercolor, and Jerry began painting in oil. They 
belonged to the Brownsville Art League. Barbara is 
also displaying some of her button collection. As a child 
in Indiana, she visited often with her grandmother 
Stewart, a member of the Button Society, and helped 
with her button collection. Barbara now has that 
collection, and Jerry has helped frame some of it for 
this display. Jerry has also used his skills to paint 
artwork on the cabinet fronts in their RV. 
 The Hotmires have three children, seven 
grandchildren, and a great one on the way. Their family 
lives in Ohio, Indiana and Florida. They like to be with 
people, do fun things, and travel. They like Bible studies 
and of course, enjoy time in the Art Guild at ACV. 
 Enjoy the work and collections of Jerry and 
Barbara Hotmire in the Art Gallery through February. 
 

POLK CERAMICS SHOP  
Submitted by Laura Putnam 

Yes, the New Year is here now, and our winter season 
is upon us. The Ceramics Shop opened for regular 
sessions on Monday, January 14, 2:00–5:00 p.m. Elves 
are invited to come on Wednesdays from 9:00 to 11:00 
a.m. — elves being those folk who want to work on 
items for Village shops, etc., not for themselves. 
 Now is a good time to think about items for 
spring and summer: a bunny for the garden, a pretty 
dish for that “special someone,” or maybe coffee mugs 
for you and your friend. Yes, you can decorate it 
attractively. 
 Would you like to do something special as a 
family group (or even a couple or three friends 
together)? We may be able to plan a time — morning 
coffee hour, or evening relaxation time — when you can 
get together for a couple of hours and do a project 
together. We will need to plan a bit ahead to coordinate 
times, etc., but, hey, let’s give it a try. Give Laura a call 
at 658-3119, or DeeJay at 658-6433. 
 When you are out for a nice winter’s walk, stop 
by the shop and visit with us for a bit. You might find 
something interesting to purchase, or to create, or a 
friend with whom to socialize. 
 

SUWANNEE RIVER STUDIO 
Submitted by Jé Mordon  

Congratulations to Bill Bruce and Anne Donohoe, 



who graduated last week from Art 301, which entailed 
about a month painting (and repainting) a Steinhatchee 
seascape. Students held a surprise birthday party for 
Bill, who turned 97 this month. He is still doing 
beautiful art work. 
 When asked for any advice for us '“young folks,” 
he said, “Be happy. Love your family and friends, and 
go with the flow.”  
 Can you choose to be happy? Abraham Lincoln 
said, “Folks are usually about as happy as they make 
their minds up to be.” Don't forget, Lincoln had lost a 
young son, his wife had mental issues, and he was in 
the middle of a Civil War when he said it. 
 Use of Art 101 DVDs is now available free at the 
Studio for any ACV member who wishes to complete it. 
We have a DVD station all set up for use. DVDs can be 
purchased by those who wish to complete the six 
classes at home. Contact (229) 375-9276 to reserve the 
DVD station. 
 A new Studio art show is now hanging at the Jo 
Kennon Library, along with a new mural for the 
children's section. Stop in there and enjoy the show. 
The Studio is open for visitors Friday mornings from 
8:00 to 11:00 a.m. 
 
 

NEIGHBORHOOD NEWS 
 

BUTTERFIELD ACRES 
James Sutter, Reporter 

As far as I know, we have one birthday and one 
anniversary to celebrate in this FNN: Art Sheldon 
completes another orbit around the sun on the 24th, 
and Steve and Debbie Register are celebrating a 
wedding anniversary on the 19th. Congratulations to 
the lot of you. 
 Don’t forget to join us for lunch at 12:30 p.m. 
on Saturday, January 19, at the Camp Suwannee 
cafeteria. This is our New Year covered-dish get-
together, and we’re having lunch instead of supper so 
that those who would like to may attend the U.S. Navy 
Band concert at 5:00 p.m. Please bring either 
sandwiches, a salad, a side dish or dessert to share. 
See you then! 
 Did you hear about the bird the vet wouldn’t 
treat? It was an ill eagle avian.  

 
DOWLING MANOR & 

DOWLING PARK NORTH 
Jack Dixon, Reporter 

Marvin and Lorraine Casey were very busy over the 
Christmas holidays. Their two grandsons were both 
here to visit their grandparents, and their mom, Brenda 
Reas, in BA. One of the grandsons is in the Navy in 
Norfolk, VA, and the other is about to be inducted into 
the Navy in Sulphur, Louisiana. (Thank you, boys, for 
your service.) Marvin’s brother and sister-in-law and 
another sister were also up from Lakeland to celebrate 
with the rest of the family. 
 I heard from Elaine Bland that for a week over 
Christmas her grandson, Zak, his wife, Judy, and her 
great-grandson, Wyatt, were here all the way from 
Alaska. You know they had to enjoy our warm weather. 
 I had a first the other day as a resident of ACV: 
At the intersection of Dowling Park Dr. and CR 136, 
someone was not paying attention and pulled right out 
in front of a vehicle approaching from the left. 
Unfortunately they met by accident. It did not look like 
there was anyone hurt; let’s hope not anyway. Just as a 
reminder, even here, away from the hustle and bustle 
of the city, we must always be as alert as possible. 
 Barbara and I will have our best friends, Earl & 
Leslie Elwood from Morganton, GA, visiting this 
weekend. We are excited to have Earl and Leslie, and 
hope they find our Village as inviting as Barb and I did 
when we first visited. They will be staying at the Lodge 
and touring our Village on Friday afternoon. They would 
be a great addition to our ACV family, but only time will 
tell. We can only hope. 
 I am still gathering information on our 
neighborhood residents. I have had a few nice chats 
already with some of you and look forward to speaking 

to you all. Please keep those emails and phone calls 
coming in telling me what is going on down your street. 
So for now, from the middle of the dead end dirt road 
102 Place, have a blessed safe week, and never forget 
WHO is in charge. 

 
EDGEWOOD TERRACE  

Verna Piper Simpson, Reporter 
We were saddened by the sudden death of Janet 
Wesley this past week, January 8. Condolences to her 
sister, Susan, and family. May God’s love make your 
lives bearable.  
 Birthday wishes go out to Sharon McMann on 
the 22nd and to Loretta Phillips on January 24. Did 
you know there are exactly 86,400 seconds in your 
birthday? Enjoy every one! 
 Saturday, January 26, is the 4th Saturday of the 
month. That means an ET breakfast at the Café. We 
have had very meager attendance at the last few 
breakfasts, and we are hoping to break that habit at 
9:00 a.m. that day. It will be an “order from the menu” 
day, and we look forward to seeing you there.  
 I received several $5.00 donations to the 
treasury this past week (yearly dues to ET). Thank you 
to those who remembered. There are still quite a few 
who may still send it to me at P.O. Box 4494, or drop it 
by my home. I’m a busy lady. If you want to catch me, 
early evenings are best.  
  

PARK OF THE PINES 
Bob Reynolds, Reporter 

A celebration for this week’s issue is the birthday of 
Tom Branan on Sunday, January 20. Not sure what 
the weather will be on that day, Tom, but I have a 
feeling that you might want to dress warm. After all, it 
is January. Have a day to remember, Tom. 
 Now for the serious news. Did you know that 
margarine is but one molecule away from plastic? This 
article is a few years old, but it is worth a read. Leave a 
tub of margarine in the shade — or in the garage if you 
have one. Within a couple of days, you will note a 
couple of things: no flies, not even those pesky fruit 
flies will go near it. It does not rot or smell differently. 
Because it has no nutritional value, nothing will grow on 
it. Even those teeny weeny micro organisms will not 
find a home to grow. Why? Because it is nearly plastic. 
Would you melt your Tupperware and spread it on your 
toast? How many years did we (older) toast eaters use 
this product on our food? I didn’t look for it the last 
time I shopped, but do they even make it anymore? 
 Strange items of interest: A thief stole a 
calendar and got 12 months. A boiled egg is hard to 
beat. Police were called to a day care, where a three-
year-old was resisting a rest. Gads, another week has 
gone by and still nothing to write about! 
 
 

FOR YOUR INFORMATION 

LIVE! AT DOWLING PARK ARTIST SERIES 
 Gayle Jones, Reporter 

This writer is truly thrilled with the quality of musical 
entertainment that comes to this small Village in the 
middle of nowhere. On Monday, January 7, the Fred 
Moyer Jazz Trio fulfilled this tradition. A grand piano, 
bass, and drums filled the auditorium with concert-
quality music.  
 Fred Moyer has been a concert pianist for over 
35 years, performing with most of the major orchestras 
in the U.S. and in 43 countries worldwide, including 
such venues as Windsor Castle and Suntory Hall in 
Tokyo. 
 Fred Moyer’s approach to jazz is unique. He 
explained how he would listen to audio recordings of 
artists such as Oscar Peterson and Dave Brubeck, and 
then transcribe the pieces note for note, developing a 
wonderful classical sound. Many attending were not 
“jazz fans” and knew little about it, but were delighted 
with the talent of these three musicians: Bob Teneen, 
drums; Lowell Ringle, bass; and Fred Moyers, pianist 
extraordinaire. We learned after the concert that 
Lowell, an amazing young musician, joined the group 
for the first time here in ACV. 
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 Never hesitate to come to the concert series 
because it may be unfamiliar or “not your taste” in 
music; you may find something new to enjoy during the 
evening.  
  Please give a grand thank you to Dick Grillo for 
engaging these fine artists to come to our Village. Join 
us for the next concert in our series: John Denver 
Tribute with Artist Ted Vigil on Monday, February 4, at 
7:00 p.m., in The Village Church. 
 

NEW PHOTOS IN PC 
The new photos in the PC are of the theme “Churches: 
Inside or Outside”. Thanks to Dick Sodders, Jay 
Dresser, and Judy Hatch for some great photos! Be 
sure to check them out the next time you go to the 
RDR or Lopin’ Gopher. 
 The next theme is “Animals, Including Pets”, 
and after that, “Historic Buildings, Monuments, National 
Parks, etc.” And finally, for July, “Sunrise — Sunset”. So 
please send me any photos you have for those themes. 

Gary Kueppers 658-6442 
 

POSTAGE INCREASE  
The US Postal Service has formally announced that 
stamp prices are fluctuating. Changes are listed below: 
 International first class stamps and postcard 
stamp prices will remain the same. 
 

Price Change Notice - USPS 
Effective January 27, 2019 

 
Product Old Price New Price 
First Class Stamp .50 .55 
Additional Ounce Stamp .21 .15 
Priority Flat Rate Envelope 6.70  7.35 
Priority Padded Flat Rate Envelope 7.25 8.00 
Priority Small Flat Rate Box  7.20 7.90 
Priority Med Flat Rate Box  13.65 14.35 
Priority Large Flat Rate Box  18.90 19.95 
 

NANCY HARRISON, CPA 
Nancy Harrison, CPA will be available to prepare income 
tax returns for Dowling Park residents. Starting 
February 5, Nancy will be holding office hours in the 
Professional Office next to Twice Nice every Tuesday 
from 9:00 a.m. to 12:00 noon. You can stop by the 
office to sign up for an appointment or call Nancy at 
249-2944. Walk-ins are welcome.  
 Nancy will present our Annual Tax Update 
January 22, at 2:00 p.m., in the SMR/DR. 
 

ALCOHOL/DRUG PROBLEM?  
(305) 407-0895 24 HRS 

 
 

THANK YOU 
I’m very thankful to ACV for allowing me to work here 
since July of 1982! Through the years, my passion has 
been Dacier Manor. I appreciated all the residents, their 
families, and friendly staff members and volunteers I 
have met and served or served beside. My retirement 
was timely as my “Pops,” Dorian Williamson, had 
been hospitalized since November 2 is now home as of 
January 8. With my husband, Allan, my sister and 
brother-in-law, Glenda and Steve Robinson, my 
children, Josh Hanusek and Lisa Gill (Kelly and 
Kathryn), we have been able to help mom (Arlene) 
and Pops to remain at home. A big thank you to ACV 
Home Care for your wonderful services! 
 Again, thank you to so many for your kind 
words during my retirement party at DM, the service 
plaque and Bass Pro gift card from ACV, the DM staff, 
and all of my friends, Margie Huffman playing the 
piano, and my family being with me for a very special 
day — my brother, Kelley Neal, flew in from Maine! 
Thank you, all.  
 P.S. Crystal and DM team: Keep up the good 
work. You all are the best! 

Beth Smith 
 
Thank You! The family of Barbara Spradley, who 
was a resident of CH, would like to thank all of the staff 

and dear friends of Bobbie’s from Advent Christian 
Village for making the last leg of her life so enjoyable! 

Rhiannon Blanchard, granddaughter  
of Barbara Spradley 

 
 

MISCELLANEOUS 
FOR SALE: Moving boxes, used once, three sizes: 
Small: 12’x16”x12” high, $.45 each; Medium: 
24”x24”x16” high, $1.30; Wardrobe: 21”x24”x48” high, 
$6.50 each. Wardrobes includes steel rack to put 
clothes hangers on. Lincoln Town Car, 2003, excellent 
running condition, body needs some repairs, 76,000 
miles, $2,700. Call Lewis Gessler at (334) 671-0255. 
** 
 
NEED A RIDE: Need a ride at 11:30 a.m. on Monday, 
Wednesday, and Friday, to free senior lunch at First 
Baptist Church, Dowling Park, FL. Please contact me at 
DH 322. Alice Goodwin ** 
 
NEEDED: Clean padding to be used in pot holders, 
PLUS people willing and able to cut 9” x 9” squares of 
donated fabrics. Please call Eleanore at 658-
5251. Remember: Helping people is not a burden, it’s 
an opportunity. Eleanore Catarious, Coordinator of 
Volunteers ** 
 
LOST AND FOUND: A ring was found at the bank at 
the end of November. Contact the IC and identify it, 
and you can pick it up from them. ** 
  
FOR SALE: Antique Morris chair, the original recliner, 
$75; Countertop dishwasher 22x20x17 high, $50; dark 
wood shelf unit, 30x15x75 high, $75; 36” round table 
w/4 chairs, black and gold trim, wood grain Formica 
top, $75; 23x52 coffee table, 3 glass panels, $60; love 
seat, light colors, 60x35, $60. David Northup, 658-
3207. ** 
 
FOR SALE: 3 wheel bicycle, $100; cover for bike, $10. 
Call 658-3131 for more information. * 
 
FOR SALE: Golf clubs w/5 irons, 3 woods including bag 
and balls, $30; full portable massage long pad, very 
soft, $15. Call 658-2105 or 229-3177 for appointment 
to see items. * 
 
FOR SALE: Harmer heavy duty power scooter lift, 14 
months old, like new, $1000 OBO. Please leave 
message, Susan Wesley, 249-0760. * 
 
FOR SALE: Mobile home in Park of the Pines: 11006 
Redbud Ln. — 2008 Destiny — $25,000 — 12 x 60. This 
is a 2-bedroom, 2-bath single-wide home. Appliances 
included: stove, refrigerator, washer/dryer. The master 
bedroom carpet and laminate flooring in the living room 
and second bedroom is new. Call Karen Thomas at 658-
5933 or 1-800-647-3353 for more information. * 
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Closed On Saturday
This Week's Featured Menus January 17th - 24th,  2019          

Thursday 17th: New England Clam Chowder 1.99$    
Value Plate: Includes choice of entrée and 2 sides and fountain beverage 6.00$    

Premium Entrees: Cod Loin Topped with Garlic and Olive Oil 7.99$    
Entrees: Meatball Stroganoff on White Rice 5.49$    

Baked Fish (HC) 5.49$    
Fried Chicken Liver on white rice 1.09$    

Vegetables: English Peas and Baby Carrots, Vegetable Blend Key Biscayne 1.09$    
Side Offerings: Jasmin Rice, Mashed Potatoes                                  1.09$    

Dinner Rolls
Todays Desserts: Lemon Bars, Orange Iced Cake, Watergate Salad NSA 2.09$    

Each

Friday 18th: Chicken Gumbo                          1.99$    
Value Plate: Includes choice of entrée and 2 sides and fountain beverage 6.00$    

Entrées: Mushroom Pork Chops 5.49$    
 Golden Fried Catfish 5.49$    

Baked CatFish (HC) 5.49$    
Vegetables: Seasoned Green Peas, Brussel Sprouts 1.09$    

Side Offerings: Cheese Grits, White Rice and Gravy, Hushpuppies         1.09$    
Garlic Cheddar Biscuit  

Todays Desserts: Boston Cream Pie /Chocolate Cake/Pecan Cookie NSA $2.09
Each

BLUE PLATE SPECIAL SERVICED AT THE LOPIN GOPHER ON SATURDAY
Sunday 20th:    Buffet   10:45 am - 1:15 pm                                 Salad Bar and Beverage Included       

Members $9.99, Non Members $13.99, Children Under 12 $5.00
Entrees: Honey Pit Ham, Golden Fried Chicken, Chicken Cordon Bleu, Baked Fish  

Side Offerings: Creamy Mashed Potatoes, Green Bean Casserole, Normandy Blend Vegetable, Dinner Roll and 
Corn Muffin

Todays Desserts: Carrot Layer Cake/Apple Pie/Warm Peach Cobbler/Banana Pudding, Chocolate Pudding 
Parfait NSA

Monday 21st: Beef Onion Soup                   1.99$    
Value Plate: Includes choice of entrée, 2 sides and fountain beverage 6.00$    

Entrees: Open Faced Turkey Sandwich with Cranberry Sauce 5.49$    
Sliced Roasted Turkey (HC) 5.49$    
Deb's Meatloaf with Tomato and Brown Sugar Glaze 5.49$    

Vegetables: Sautéed Cabbage, Vegetable Prince Edward Blend 1.09$    
Side Offerings: Au gratin Potatoes, Mashed Potatoes 1.09$    

Dinner Roll
Todays Desserts: Lemon Pudding Parfait/Assorted Desserts including NSA $2.09

Each
Tuesday 22nd: Corn Chowder                  1.99$    

Value Plate: Includes choice of entrée and 2 sides and fountain beverage 6.00$    
Entrees: Spaghetti with Meatballs 5.49$    

Charbroiled Chicken Breast (HC) 5.49$    
Fried Popcorn Shrimp Boat with Fries 5.49$    

Vegetables: Chef`s Vegetable Blend and Baby Carrots 1.09$    
Side Offerings: Wild Rice Pilaf 1.09$    

Garlic Bread  
Todays Desserts: Cherry Pie/Yellow Cake with Chocolate Icing/Blueberry Pie NSA 2.09$    

Each

NOTE: Pricing listed is the retail cost. The 10% Member Discount will be applied at the cash register. The bread choice is included with 
the entrée choice of the Value Meal Price.

Thursday 10 : Homestyle Chicken Vegetable Soup  $     1.99 
Value Plate: Includes choice of entrée and 2 sides and fountain beverage  $     6.00 

Premium Entrees: Sliced Flank Steak with Mushrooms  $     7.99 
Entrees: Chicken Breast Parmesan  $     5.49 

Fresh Cod Filet in Olive Oil Garlic and Herbs (HC)  $     5.49 
Vegetables: Asparagus, Collard Greens, Grilled Cabbage  $     1.09 

Side Offerings: Baked Potato, Mac n Cheese  $     1.09 
Corn Muffin

Todays Desserts: Boston Cream Pie/ Chocolate Layer Cake/Banana Cream Pie NSA  $     2.09 
Each

Friday 11th: Seafood Chowder 1.99$   
Value Plate: Includes choice of entrée and 2 sides and fountain beverage 6.00$   

Entrées: Fried Cat Fish with Hush Puppies 5.49$   
 Grilled Ham Steak with Pineapple Rings 5.49$   

Baked Fish (HC) 1.09$   
Vegetables: Broccoli Bacon and Cheddar Casserole, Field Peas with Snaps 1.09$   

Side Offerings: Baked Sweet Potato, Cheese Grits 1.09$   
Dinner Rolls

Todays Desserts: Peanut Butter Cookie, Apple Pie, Blueberry Pie NSA 2.09$   
Each

Entrees: Roasted Turkey, Fried Chicken, Lemon Pepper Fish with Garlic, Chicken Breast with 
Marinara sauce

Vegetables: Mashed Potatoes and Gravy, Steamed Whole Green Beans, Cream Corn, Dinner Roll

Todays Desserts: Carrot Layer Cake, Key Lime Pie, Apple Cobbler, Rice Pudding, Chocolate Pudding 
NSA 

Monday 14th : Cream Of Broccoli Soup                   1.99$   
Value Plate: Includes choice of entrée and 2 sides and fountain beverage 6.00$   

Entrees: Assorted Baked Quiche with Fruit 5.49$   
Fried Pork Chops 5.49$   
Baked Pork Chop (HC)                5.49$   

Vegetables:  Roasted Carrots, Grilled Yellow Squash 1.09$   
Side Offerings: Scalloped Potatoes 1.09$   

Dinner Roll
Todays Desserts: Chocolate Chip Cookie/Assorted Desserts including a NSA 2.09$   

Each
Tuesday 15th  : Italian Wedding Soup 1.99$   

Value Plate: Includes choice of entrée and 2 sides and fountain beverage 6.00$   
Entrees: Roasted Chicken Breast (HC) 5.49$   

Country Fried Steak with Sawmill Gravy 5.49$   
Vegetables: Normandy Vegetables, Italian Green Beans 1.09$   

Side Offerings: Mashed Potatoes, Rice Pilaf 1.09$   
Dinner Roll

Todays Desserts: Cheesecake Pudding Parfait, Cherry Pie, Cherry Cake NSA 2.09$   
Each

Members $9.99, Non Members $13.99, Children Under 12 - $5.00

Rumph Dining Room
Mid Day Dining Menu

Open Daily for Dinner 11:00 am - 1:00 pm

Sunday Buffet 13th      10:45 am - 1:15 pm                                      Salad Bar and Beverage Included

Blue Plate Special Served at the Lopin' Gopher on Saturday

This Week`s Featured Menus January 10th - 17th,  2019
NOTE: Pricing listed is the retail cost. The 10% Member Discount will be applied at the cash register. The bread 

choice is included with the entrée choice of the Value Meal Price.



This Week's Featured Menus January 17th - 24th,  2019         
NOTE: Pricing Does Not Reflect the Membership  10% Discount

Wednesday 23rd: Italian Wedding Soup                   1.99$    
Value Plate: Includes choice of entrée and 2 sides and fountain beverage 6.00$    

Entrees: BBQ Shredded Pork 5.49$    
Baked Chicken (HC) 5.49$    
 Golden Fried Chicken 5.49$    

Vegetables: Green Beans, Squash Casserole 1.09$    
Side Offerings: Mashed Potatoes, White Rice

Dinner Roll
Todays Desserts: German Chocolate Cake / Southern Banana Pudding, Pecan Cookie with Cream NSA 2.09$    

 Each
Thursday 24th: Minestrone Soup 1.99$      

Value Plate: Includes choice of entrée and 2 sides and fountain beverage 6.00$      
Premium Entrees: Atlantic Salmon with Fresh Dill & Olive Oil 7.99$      

Entrees: BBQ Brisket 5.49$      
Fresh Tilapia Filet in Olive Oil Garlic and Herbs (HC) 5.49$      

Vegetables: Chef's Vegetable Blend, Steamed Yellow Squash 1.09$      
Side Offerings: Baked Sweet and Yukon Gold Potato, or White Rice 1.09$      

Dinner roll
Todays Desserts: White Chocolate Macadamia Nut Cookie/ Pineapple Upside Down Cake/ Pumpkin Pie NSA 2.09$      

Each

Rumph Dining Room Offers a Salad Bar every Monday, Wednesday & Friday 5.89$    

NOTE: Pricing Does Not Reflect the Membership  10% Discount
NOTE: Menu are Subject to Change
NSA No Sugar Added                                                                        (HC) Healthy Choice
 

Saturday, January 19, 2019
Split Pea and Ham Soup 1.99$    

Lopin' Gopher Saturday Blue Plate Special 4.99$    
             The Blue plate special includes: Entrée,  2 Sides, Roll, Dessert and a Beverage
Turkey Pot Pie, Steamed Broccoli or Yellow Corn, Assorted Side Salads, Dinner Roll,  Peanut 
Butter Cookie, or Brownie

Village Café Weekly Specials

Tuesday                                 Soft Tacos with Tortillas Chips and Salsa 5.99$    
Wednesday                           Pot Pie with a Side Salad 5.99$    
Thursday                               Chicken Quesadilla with Tortilla Chips and Salsa                                      5.99$    
Friday                                     Catfish, Cheese Grits and Coleslaw             7.99$    
Saturday                                BBQ Pork Sandwich with Coleslaw                           5.99$    

  
 

Thursday 10 : Homestyle Chicken Vegetable Soup  $     1.99 
Value Plate: Includes choice of entrée and 2 sides and fountain beverage  $     6.00 

Premium Entrees: Sliced Flank Steak with Mushrooms  $     7.99 
Entrees: Chicken Breast Parmesan  $     5.49 

Fresh Cod Filet in Olive Oil Garlic and Herbs (HC)  $     5.49 
Vegetables: Asparagus, Collard Greens, Grilled Cabbage  $     1.09 

Side Offerings: Baked Potato, Mac n Cheese  $     1.09 
Corn Muffin

Todays Desserts: Boston Cream Pie/ Chocolate Layer Cake/Banana Cream Pie NSA  $     2.09 
Each

Friday 11th: Seafood Chowder 1.99$   
Value Plate: Includes choice of entrée and 2 sides and fountain beverage 6.00$   

Entrées: Fried Cat Fish with Hush Puppies 5.49$   
 Grilled Ham Steak with Pineapple Rings 5.49$   

Baked Fish (HC) 1.09$   
Vegetables: Broccoli Bacon and Cheddar Casserole, Field Peas with Snaps 1.09$   

Side Offerings: Baked Sweet Potato, Cheese Grits 1.09$   
Dinner Rolls

Todays Desserts: Peanut Butter Cookie, Apple Pie, Blueberry Pie NSA 2.09$   
Each

Entrees: Roasted Turkey, Fried Chicken, Lemon Pepper Fish with Garlic, Chicken Breast with 
Marinara sauce

Vegetables: Mashed Potatoes and Gravy, Steamed Whole Green Beans, Cream Corn, Dinner Roll

Todays Desserts: Carrot Layer Cake, Key Lime Pie, Apple Cobbler, Rice Pudding, Chocolate Pudding 
NSA 

Monday 14th : Cream Of Broccoli Soup                   1.99$   
Value Plate: Includes choice of entrée and 2 sides and fountain beverage 6.00$   

Entrees: Assorted Baked Quiche with Fruit 5.49$   
Fried Pork Chops 5.49$   
Baked Pork Chop (HC)                5.49$   

Vegetables:  Roasted Carrots, Grilled Yellow Squash 1.09$   
Side Offerings: Scalloped Potatoes 1.09$   

Dinner Roll
Todays Desserts: Chocolate Chip Cookie/Assorted Desserts including a NSA 2.09$   

Each
Tuesday 15th  : Italian Wedding Soup 1.99$   

Value Plate: Includes choice of entrée and 2 sides and fountain beverage 6.00$   
Entrees: Roasted Chicken Breast (HC) 5.49$   

Country Fried Steak with Sawmill Gravy 5.49$   
Vegetables: Normandy Vegetables, Italian Green Beans 1.09$   

Side Offerings: Mashed Potatoes, Rice Pilaf 1.09$   
Dinner Roll

Todays Desserts: Cheesecake Pudding Parfait, Cherry Pie, Cherry Cake NSA 2.09$   
Each

Members $9.99, Non Members $13.99, Children Under 12 - $5.00

Rumph Dining Room
Mid Day Dining Menu

Open Daily for Dinner 11:00 am - 1:00 pm

Sunday Buffet 13th      10:45 am - 1:15 pm                                      Salad Bar and Beverage Included

Blue Plate Special Served at the Lopin' Gopher on Saturday

This Week`s Featured Menus January 10th - 17th,  2019
NOTE: Pricing listed is the retail cost. The 10% Member Discount will be applied at the cash register. The bread 

choice is included with the entrée choice of the Value Meal Price.



 
 

 

 

the 
 

village grocer 
 

Prices Effective: 

1/17 – 23  

O p e n  M o n d a y  t h r u  S a t u r d a y ,  9 : 0 0  A M  –  6 : 0 0  P M  
 

W e  d e l i v e r  –  3 : 0 0  P M  e v e r y  d a y !   6 5 8 - 3 1 3 0  

Grocery 

European Garlic Bread Sticks  

8-pack    2.19 

Hy-Top Petite Diced Tomatoes  

14.5 oz.      .79 

Sunsweet Prune Juice  

32 oz.    3.99       

Simply Jif Peanut Butter  

15.5 oz.    2.99  

Mueller’s Angel Hair Pasta  

16 oz.    1.69 

Sophia Chocolate Chip Cookies  

13.5 oz.    1.79 

Hy-Top Raisin Bran Cereal  

20 oz.    2.29 

Coca-Cola Products {all varieties} 

12-pack cans        3/10.00  
  

Dairy 

Land-O-Lakes Olive Oil Butter   

7 oz. tub     2.79 

Activia Variety Pack Yogurts  

4/4oz.    2.99 

Dutch Farms Mozzarella Cheese   

16 oz.    3.99 
 

Frozen 

Ore Ida Crinkle Cut Fries  

32 oz.    3.49 

Stouffer’s Flat Bread Mushroom 

Cheddar   

6 oz.     2.99 

Sister Schubert’s Dinner Rolls  

15 oz.    3.99 

 

Produce 

Fresh Green Peppers  

lb.      1.49 

Florida Tangerines  

each           3/1.00  

Red Potatoes   

5 lbs. bag.     1.99 
 

Meat 

Split Chicken Breasts  

lb.      1.49  

Boneless Ribeye Steaks  

lb.      9.99 

Boneless Shoulder Roast  

lb.     3.99 

Boston  

Butt Pork Roast   

lb.     1.49 

Carolina Pride Original Cut Bacon  

12 oz.    3.59 

Bar-S Bun Size Jumbo Franks  

16 oz.    1.69 

El Monterey Burritos  

32 oz.    3.29 

Cheese of the Week! Swiss 

lb.      5.59  

                                 

BIBLE VERSE: 
And this is the confidence which we 

have before Him, that, if we ask 

anything according to his will, He 

hears us.         I John 5:14 

 
------------------------------------------------------------- 

Need a gift idea?? 

Village Grocer Gift Certificates 

Just ask Grocer staff.  




